
Elem ent s Pr im ary School
18t h June 2020

Dear Parents,

I hope this letter finds you all keeping well and staying safe.

Thank you to you all for your continued understanding and support during these unusual times.

As you will expect we are constantly reviewing our arrangements, particularly as an increased number 
of children wish to return to school.

Changes to groups

As lockdown restrictions continue to change we have reviewed our group sizes and have made the 
decision to increase these to the maximum number of 15, as set out in the DfE guidance to schools. We 
originally set our group size at 10 pupils per group. However we have now reached this maximum 
number and so without change we would have to start limiting who can choose to return to school. We 
feel that the procedures we have in place around social distancing, sanitisation and cleaning are robust 
and we would not be putting the children or staff at greater risk. 

September Opening

We are also making plans for a return to school to more, if not all, pupils in September. We are expecting 
to be in our new building and so will have much more space to accommodate children and maintain 
social distancing if this is still required, We will also have new staff joining us which increases our 
capacity to have the children working in smaller groups if necessary. This means it is highly likely we 
will be able to accommodate all our children in September even if the current guidelines and restrictions 
remain in place. 

We would only need to reduce the number of children on site if there was a, hopefully highly unlikely, 
spike in cases of the virus which returns us to the severe lockdown measures we experienced at the 
beginning of this period.

Please see a letter from Mark Wilson, our CEO further in this newsletter regarding our future planning.

New Build Tours

In anticipation of our move into the new build we are planning some days when you will be able to 
come and look round our new building before the start of term These are currently planned for the 
following dates:

Year 2 (Current Y1) - 25th August 2020

Year 1 (Current Y2) - 26th August 2020

Reception (New intake) - 27th August 2020

Arrangements including time slots will be shared in the coming weeks. Please be aware that we will need 
to limit numbers to 2 adults per family. In the meantime please put the dates in your diary! 

Please, stay safe.

Miss S Horsbrough

Executive Principal



We are aware t hat  som e of  our  children are t ravell ing t o school not  using a 
car  seat  and so want ed t o share t h is im por t ant  inform at ion w it h you t o m ake 

you aware of  what  t he law  says about  t h is m at t er .

We hope t h is inform at ion is useful.

UK law  dict at es t hat  a child m ust  use a child car  seat  unt i l  t hey?re 12-years-old or  135cm  t all 

(approx 4' 4" ), whichever  com es f irst . 

Children over the age of 12 or more than 135cm tall must wear a seat belt.

There are some exceptions when a child does not need to legally use a car seat:

- A child can travel in a taxi or minicab without a car seat, but wearing a seat belt, if the driver doesn?t 

provide the correct child car seat. They must travel in the rear and wear an adult seat belt if they?re 

over the age of three. 

- Children can also travel in a coach or minibus without a child car seat, but must travel in the rear 

seats of a minibus if a child car seat or an adult seat belt isn?t fitted. If child car seats are not fitted 

or deemed unsuitable, children aged three or older travelling in a minibus must use a seat belt.

- A child aged three or older may also use an adult seat belt if making an unexpect ed but necessary 

journey over a short distance.

The same rules apply for children with disabilit ies or medical conditions, but they may use a disabled 

person?s seat belt or child restraint designed for their needs. A doctor may issue an exemption certificate if 

necessary.



We a r e  d oing  lot s  of  p la nn ing  a t  t he  moment  a nd  t hinking  about  S ep t ember . We a r e  a wa r e  t ha t  d ue  

t o loc kd own some of  t he  c hild r en 's  un if or ms w ill ha ve  ha d  muc h less  wea r  t ha n in  a  nor ma l sc hool 

yea r , p a r t ic ula r ly  it ems like  P .E . t op s a nd  j ump er s. We a r e  t her e f or e  going  t o c r ea t e  a  'S wap  Shop ' 

in  S ep t ember  in  whic h you c a n d ona t e  new or  nea r ly  new it ems of  un if or m t ha t  ot her  p a r ent s  c a n 

t hen buy . For  ea c h p iec e  of  un if or m t ha t  you br ing  ba c k in  suit able  c ond it ion  you w ill r ec e ive  a  

vouc her  f or  £1 of f  a ny  new it ems you p ur c ha se t hr ough sc hool.

We w ill s t il l be  p ur c ha s ing  a ll our  c hild r en going  in t o Yea r  1 a nd  Yea r  2  t he ir  f ir s t  j ump er  f or  t he ir  

new yea r  gr oup .

School  Hol i days 2020/ 2021

I n a pr ev i ous emai l  you wi l l  have r ecei ved t he school  hol i day schedul e f or   t he academi c year  
2020/ 2021. We had hoped t hat  we woul d be abl e t o al l ocat e t wo weeks f or  our  Spr i ng Bank hal f  

t er m. Unf or t unat el y  t he dat es f or  t he Year  1 Phoni cs scr eeni ng f al l s i n what  woul d have been t he 
addi t i onal  week. Thi s i s a st at ut or y  assessment  t hat  school  must  del i ver  and chi l dr en must  

compl et e. As a r esul t  we have had t o amend our  hol i day schedul e. Pl ease see bel ow f or  t he cor r ect  
schedul e f or  t he school  hol i days next  year . We have sl i ght l y  ext ended t he East er  hol i days and t he 
Summer  br eak i nst ead. Pl ease not e, t he Mar ch WOW week has moved t o t he f i r st  week back af t er  t he 

hol i days. I f  you have al r eady booked a hol i day based on t he pr ev i ous schedul e pl ease do speak t o 
school . I f  you have your  book i ng paper wor k whi ch shows your  book i ng was made bef or e t oday we 

wi l l  adj ust  you chi l d's r egi st er  accor di ngl y . Apol ogi es f or  any i nconveni ence.
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